

Executive Committee Notes

Friday 18th October 2024

Present

Tahmid Khan, President (TK)
 Rahma Hegy, Vice President Barts and The London (RH)
 Nabihah Ali, Vice President Welfare (NA)
 Al-Habib Mraish, Vice President Science & Engineering (AM)
 Hassam Naeem, Vice President Liberation, International and Postgraduates (HN)

In attendance:

Alvin Ramsamy, Deputy Chief Executive Officer (AR)
 Charlotte Kendrick, Deputy Managing Director (CK)

Apologies

Jovani Palnoni, Vice President Humanities and Social Sciences (JP)

Notes of the meeting

| | Notes | Actions |
|---|---|---------|
| 1 | <p>Al-Habib</p> <p>Grad Fund – Spent most of Monday reviewing applications.</p> <p>Sustainability – Along with other Exex, met with SU staff to review and update previous Student Council policies.</p> <p>Security – Along with the Commercial Services Officer, met with security to discuss thefts and safety on campus.</p> <p>Interviews – Participated on the interview panel for a new staff member in the Customer Services team.</p> | |
| 2 | <p>Rahma</p> <p>Malta – There are issues with accommodation, as not all students have been provided with housing. Additionally, student experience concerns—related to space, student groups, and events such as fundraising—are being investigated by the school. Rahma is working with SU staff where relevant.</p> <p>SMD Education – Co-chairing a student panel and participating in the strategy day.</p> <p>PPE – Inclusive and disposable PPE has been delivered. I will review the demand and write a proposal to SMD.</p> <p>Assessment Survey – Focused on the educational experience and aiming to launch next month</p> | |
| 3 | <p>Nabihah</p> <p>Grad Fund – Reviewed all applications with the Exec team and distributed the funds.</p> <p>Islamic Heritage and Disability Months – Planning these events with community organisers.</p> <p>Wellbeing – Attended the weekly walk with students.</p> | |
| 4 | | |

| | | |
|---|---|--|
| | <p>Hassam</p> <p>Sustainability – Contributed to discussions about updating policies and working on incorporating sustainability into Liberation campaigns.</p> <p>Societies – Aiming to explore how alumni can attend society events, with plans to develop this as a project for next semester.</p> <p>EDI – Met with the Head of the EDI team to discuss available project funds and will be submitting a bid.</p> <p>Residences – Raised concerns with the team about the lift in Aspire Point, as students have been contacting him. A meeting with the university team is scheduled, and the issue will also be raised at the next Residential Strategy Group.</p> <p>Bidet – Collaborating with Nabihah and Jovani on the Bidet policy and seeking funding from the QM Sticky Campus pot.</p> | |
| 5 | <p>Tahmid</p> <p>Course Reps – Supported the delivery of training. Monday's session was well attended; the Blomeley Room was packed with a diverse mix of courses and years. The next session is later today.</p> <p>Investments – Met with SOS UK to discuss campaigns on this theme. Setting up another meeting to focus on sustainability and investments, which will be shared with the Exec team.</p> <p>Director of Student Experience – Had a regular catch-up to discuss campus engagement and investment into student groups. We're looking at setting up a sub-group of Sticky Campus that focuses on engagement structure.</p> <p>SET Orientation – Discussing the possibility of a follow-up session, ideally in November.</p> <p>Council Chair – Met with other QM Council members to discuss the recruitment of a new University Council Chair.</p> <p>Module Evaluations – QM is considering changing the process from anonymous to confidential. Concerns were raised about student identification and data handling</p> | |
| 6 | | |

To find out more about any of the above contact a member of the Executive Committee -

www.qmsu.org/reps/exec